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11/10/2024
A Message from
Principal Simon Addison
Dear Parents and Carers,
You will be aware this week that one of our Year 11 students has sadly
died. We understand that grief can manifest in various ways, and such a
loss may evoke feelings related to personal experiences of loss. Please do
not hesitate to reach out to us if your child requires any additional support;
we are here to help. If you would like to share messages with the family
and you do not have their contact details, please do share them directly
with me and I will make sure that they are passed on:
s.addison@thehastingsacademy.org.uk
In this newsletter, you will find various updates, including a visit from our
local MP and highlights from our successful open events. I would also like
to remind parents and carers of our Academic Tutoring day on 24th
October (please do book your appointments!), where children only attend
school for their meeting and of our INSET days on 25th October and 4th
November, with term 2 starting for a normal school day at 8.35am on
Tuesday 5th November.
Let us continue to support one another and take care of each other as we
now approach the end of the term.



Event Date

Tower of London Trip   14th Oct
  

  Arts Academic Fair
  

  17th Oct
  

Joseph at the White Rock
Trip

17th Oct

  Parent Forum
  

  23rd Oct
  

Hastings Philharmonic
Trip

23rd Oct

  INSET Day
  

  25th Oct
  

Dates
for the

Diary

Library Activities 
Book Club

Wednesdays afterschool till
4.30pm

Homework Club 
Thursdays afterschool till 5pm 

Open to all years. Use computers,
printer and get any support needed

from your friendly librarian!
 

Termly Film Night 
Thursday 17th October After School

until 5pm
 We will be watching Hocus Pocus

🎃 

PARENT COFFEE MORNINGS
(9.15 - 9.50am - Main Hall)
Thursday 7th November 2024

Thursday 9th January 2025
Thursday 27th February 2025

Thursday 24th April 2025
Thursday 5th June 2025

PARENT FORUM MEETINGS
(6.00 - 7.00pm - Main Hall)
Wednesday 23rd October 2024

Wednesday 18th December 2024
Wednesday 12th February 2025

Wednesday 2nd April 2025
Wednesday 21st May 2025

Wednesday 25th June 2025

PARENT EVENINGS
Y7 Parents’ Evening 14th November 2024

Y8 Parents’ Evening 28th November 2024
Y11 Parents’ Evening 9th January 2025

Y10 Parents’ Evening 23rd January 2025
Y9 Parents’ Evening 6th March 2025





Clubs Timetable
See below for a list of our after school
clubs and interventions



We have an EAL (English as an Additional
Language) lunch club, which has recently
been renamed ‘International Club’, which
is a space for students who have English

as a second language to share their
cultures and practice their English skills.

One of our students, Rosemary, has made
a beautiful sign to welcome visitors,
translating ‘welcome’ into all of the

languages of pupils who attend the club. 
Well done Rosemary for making such a big

effort to decorate the space and make it
into a welcoming, inclusive place for our

students! 

International Club- Student
Creates New Decorations

Y9 Start the
Day with a

Group Read

This week, our year 9 students started off
their days with a collective read! During

tutor time they all sat together to read a
chapter of a chosen novel, taking turns to
read out loud to each other. Reading is a

great way to improve literacy skills so is a
perfect way to start the day. 

These photos were taken by our very own
Lola.  Official photographer for Y9!



Open Evening
A massive thanks to everyone who attended and helped
out at our Open Evening event last week. It was a great
success, with much higher numbers attending compared
to previous years, and visitors really impressed by our
students enthusiasm and the school itself. The whole
school was buzzing with activity, with each department
putting on their best show for our visiting Y6 pupils. Our
new Y7 students were very helpful in leading the visitors
around the school and giving their fresh perspective on
the transition from primary to secondary school. 
Read on to see some photos of the evening. 

Below: School celebrities, Jack, Daisy and Hamish
representing the music and drama departments



Open Evening

The Science Dept.

Open Evening is always a
chance for the science
department to shine, with
skeletons, live dissections, and
our pet snails on show for visitors
to encounter! 



Open Evening

There was a bit of a ruckus in the History department and visitors
were able to make their own special lion cards in the art department. 



Open Evening
The forest school dished
out a record number of
hot chocolates, the hair
and beauty department

displayed their latest
hairdressing handiwork,

and in the MFL
department got their

gadgets and gizmos out
to test visitors language

skills. 



Local MP Opens our
Salon This morning we had

a VIP visit our school,
Helena Dollimore, MP
for Hastings and Rye,

came to meet our
students, take a tour

of our Automotive
and Hair and Beauty
and officially cut the

ribbon. 
Afterwards, she took

the time to sit with
our senior students

to discuss issues
close to their hearts. 
Thank you Helena for

your time! 



Automotive Trip to
Brands Hatch
Today some of our Automotive
students were treated to a
school trip to Brands Hatch. 
Thanks to Mr Saubaulles links in
the motorbiking industry, our
students enjoyed the VIP
package, backstage tours of the
British Superbikes practice day
paddocks, meeting racers,
mechanics and even enjoying a
lunch with famous riders.
It was all a bit much for Mr
Mellish, who had to take a
midday lunch on the green. 



Our school readathon has begun, but it isn’t too late to
join in! There are still sponsorship forms in the library so
speak to Miss Crane if you’d like to join in. 

What is the Readathon? 

Get sponsored to read-> raise money for Read for
Good-> your school will also receive free books!

“but I don’t read books!”- you can read anything you
want! The newspaper, comics, cereal boxes, online
articles. 

“How do I get sponsored?”- get a sponsorship form from
Miss Crane, complete your reading list, and get chatting
to family and friends about it! 

Readathon



Eastbourne:
 Thursday 10th October |
Thursday 7th November

 4:30PM – 7:00PM
 Lewes:

 Thursday 17th October |
Thursday 14th November

 4:30PM – 7:00PM
 Newhaven:

 Tuesday 22nd October
 4:30PM – 6:30PM

 Hastings:
 Thursday 24th October |
Thursday 21st November

 4:30PM – 7:00PM

Plumpton
College Open

Evenings:

October 12
November 23

January 18
June 14





Anti-Bullying 
An update from Mr Wall
At The Hastings Academy, we want our students to come to school
without fear of being bullied and for them (and their families) to be
confident that if any incidents do occur, they are dealt with efficiently
and effectively. We encourage all parents, carers, students and staff
to familiarise themselves with the contents of our anti-bullying
policy, which can be found on the website under ‘Key Documents’,
along with the academy’s various other policies. Alternatively, you
can access it via this link. We also have an anti-bullying webpage on
the academy website under ‘Resources for Parents’. 
Regular readers of our newsletter will be aware that we are in the
process of working towards the Anti-Bullying Quality Mark-UK, a
national award that challenges schools to demonstrate their
effectiveness in anti-bullying and the prevention of harassment. The
lead member of staff is Mr Wall, and you are very welcome to
consult him with regards to the academy’s anti-bullying policy and
strategies. We also have a named governor, Mr Charles McGeachie,
who is supporting the academy’s anti-bullying work. If you to wish to
consult him about the strategic development of anti-bullying in the
academy, then you can contact him by email at
c.mcgeachie@brightonacademiestrust.org.uk 
This term we have introduced our new peer mentor scheme which
our Student Anti-Bullying Strategy Group helped to design. 16 peer
mentors have been trained to help lead restorative conversations
between students who have been involved in friendship issues or
bullying incidents. The scheme is currently being trialled by our year
7 cohort with a view to it being introduced to further year groups in
the near future. 



We encourage all bullying to be reported but if you have concerns
that your child is being bullied, do you know how to report it? 
Your child will often be reminded in school how to report any
concerns they have. They are reminded of who the safeguarding
team are but know they can report to any member of staff they feel
comfortable speaking to. They can also report any incidents of
bullying using the email address
talktous@thehastingsacademy.org.uk. These concerns will be sent
straight through to the safeguarding team who will promptly pick
them up and start the process of dealing with them. We also have
an anonymous reporting tool where students can report without
the need for giving their name. This can be especially useful if they
have a concern about someone else and worry about getting
involved. A link for the anonymous reporting tool can be found on
both the safeguarding and anti-bullying pages of the academy
website but it can also be accessed this link here. 
 
 

 
If a parent or carer wishes to report an incident of bullying, they
should contact their child’s Head of Year by email. Those email
addresses are as follows:  
Year 7 Miss Wright e.wright@thehastingsacademy.org.uk  
Year 8 Ms Paines s.paines@thehastingsacademy.org.uk 
Year 9 Mr Mellish o.mellish@thehastingsacademy.org.uk 
Year 10 Miss Clark a.clark@thehastingsacademy.org.uk 
Year 11 Ms Wickens j.wickens@thehastingsacademy.org.uk 
 
All reports of bullying will be taken seriously and investigated by
pastoral staff who will work towards finding a resolution and an end
to the bullying. Staff will subsequently contact parents or carers
with the outcomes. 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=n2BDxfl2ekuhTmqItMqOnlZjfmgzFw9EsvN38PYvq3hUQUtFREtJOTBESlRNR1U5VUIzMVNMQU1RUy4u&route=shorturl




We absolutely love hearing about all the great things our students
get up to out of school, from sports superstars or musical
magicians to selfless charity work we want to hear about it all. 
If your child has done something amazing outside of school, and if
they don’t mind us celebrating it, please let us know and we can
showcase their achievements here in the school newsletter. 
Email Miss Mitchell to tell her all about it:
i.mitchell@thehastingsacademy.org.uk 

Tell us about your
extra-curricular

successes! 



Caution!
We have recently had some reports of near-misses at
collection/drop-off times. 
Please find a safe place to park while collecting/dropping off,
and ask your child to exit/enter the car on the pavement side of
the road, reminding them to be cautious and only cross the road
at the traffic lights or designated points.








